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Murray Park Friends




Friends of Murray Road Recreation Ground

Notes of meeting held on 18th March 2010 – 7.00pm

At Murrayside Community Centre

Present:  Glen Thimblethorpe (chair), Debbie Owen IBC (minutes), Paul Russell, David Lynch, Kym Stroet, Cllr Bill Quinton 

Apologies: Sam Teague IBC, Cllr Bill Knowles, Cllr Judy Terry, Dean Middleton 
Agenda

1. Welcome

2. Minutes of last meeting

3. Updates

4. AOB and date of next meeting

1. Welcome - Glen Thimblethorpe (Chair) welcomed everyone.

2. Minutes of last meeting - correction for the minutes, spelling error, Kym Stroet correct.

3. Updates

Updates from Sam - Glen took a 3D sketch of the Friends current ideas to the SE Forum 'marketplace' event last Thursday with Paul.
S.T. will be going to the records office to do a search for plans of the air raid shelters.
Friends could possibly use the Timeline as a way of tracking jobs and who might do them.
Could S.T. have the last of the surveys please? - he will try and work the survey data-base on-line to add in any extras and do word searches for info needed for external bids.
S.T. has sent the surveys to the football team who use the site - just in case they have not been surveyed before.
Is £110k For just the all weather surface? ST to follow up (ST – this approach would mean giving the court surface a flexible and repairable synthetic skin, with the areas of subsidence re-compacted underneath:  ‘the cost estimate is £110,000 based on repairs and fill to existing surface inc. Plane off 7 strips as per plan, compact excavation and roll out terram. Lay 50mm of 20mm open textured Binder Course. Remove internal dividing chain link and dispose. Sweep and apply K140 bitumen emulsion. Machine lay 30mm thick 6mm Open Textured wearing course over the whole area. Supply and lay synthetic grass needle punch carpet suitable for multi use inc tennis and football. All lines to be cut in.’)
Exploratory works for subsiding area will be required which would cost circa £300.00 at minimum for a digger a day, (ST - not including professional costs for assessment). Friends group needs to raise these funds. All agreed this needs to be done so things can proceed. 

The Clifford Road Shelters will be open over the Easter period Saturday 10am –2pm and Sunday 2pm – 5pm

K.S. How sure are you that you have done enough consultation?

D.L will go to the park on Sunday and talk to the Footballers and the managers, also some of the spectators, maybe encourage one rep to come to the Friends meeting. S.T. is collating the surveys, if there are anymore please forward them to Sam. (ST – All local organisations have been involved, residents within 10 minute walk of the park have received a survey form - with drop return boxes at the nearby community centres. An approximate return of 20% per household has been deemed a very successful rate. The next stage is to hold Community Design Days so that an agreement of the form and shape of the future vision can then inform external funders.)

D.L. will the Park be locked at night when all the work has been done? S.T. to follow up (ST - If it has a new high perimeter fence it will be locked at night, open for daylight hours).
The group would like to know how the bid writing is going. S.T. to follow up. (ST – Progressing, need the last of the surveys in to complete the Playbuilder form, due in 31st May. Will bring draft bid to May Friends meeting).
K.S. asked if the courts could be moved to a more level area and the play area moved to the courts area would this be a cheaper option. The site would still have to be filled in and the cost would be the same, due to the health and safety issues of possibly having a huge void below the courts. (ST additionally the costs of creating a new single court fenced in the grass would be approx. £31,000; x7 courts = £217,000 at minimum)

G.T. at the next meeting we need to look at what we want, prioritise what the surveys shows us and look for funding for those things and what order they can be done. (ST – will email the list of funders and bid summary as previously sent to Friends)

S.T. To check all the email contacts are correct as some are not receiving the emails. (ST – Think it may be due to non-updated contacts groups in people’s email programs, each time I send the minutes out I check full list through; perhaps it is time for the Secretary to take on updating the membership list – I have done so up to now, including adding people who expressed an interest on the survey return. Will be forwarding to Secretary asap.)

Friends need to know who has the keys for the notice boards, need to put set of minutes up and dates of the next meetings. (ST – Has 2 sets now, will pass one onto Dean as Secretary for minutes updates in case, keep one for display updates/back up, Patrick has a set, could one of the Friends ask for it?)

Someone to contact Sarah to see if she has spoken to the Footballers and if she is still interested in helping the Friends group. (ST – See no need since I have posted surveys to Footballers Secretary and DL is taking surveys to their weekend game. Also spoke to Sarah and she is still interested.)

P.R. visited some other parks in the area and was surprised to find such nice play equipment in them and wondered why they have them and who paid for it, whilst Murrayfield has old equipment, this was explained by D.O. and B.Q. parks such as Cobham Road and Holywells Park had outside funding, none of it was paid for by IBC. The Borough can only maintain equipment or remove it if it is unrepairable. There are no funds for new equipment at this time. S.T. is putting in an application for new play equipment.

D.L. asked if an all weather pitch was funded and then charged people to use it, the money for IBC to use towards the maintenance of it.

AOB

Is the bank account set up yet?

Need to get 3 signatures for this. D.L. happy to be one. We need this to make a funding application (ST – to some funders).

4. Next meeting Dates - 8th April 2010, 13th May & 10th June.    2nd Thursday of the Month.

